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7th October 2019                                 By Email 
 
 

 
Future Airspace Manager 

Civil Aviation Authority 

Gatwick 
 

 

Dear , 

 

Please accept this letter as Heathrow’s combined response to two related requests from the CAA, 

as follows: 

 

• Email from  dated 23 August 2019 regarding FASI-South-AMS Design Principle 
for 3R and 2R 

• Letter from  dated 6 September 2019 regarding FASI-South-AMS Design 
Principle for 3R and Gateway 2 of CAP1616.    

 

Firstly, we note that  email proposes that it would be best practice to include a 

reference to the CAA’s Airspace Modernisation Strategy (AMS) in the design principles for 

Heathrow’s two-runway (2R) ACPs. Heathrow accepts this position and will include such a reference 

in our 2R ACPs which have not yet passed through the Stage 1 Gateway. We have added a 

reference to the AMS to our Compton ACP design principles and stakeholders will be informed of 

this addition via email alongside the set of final design principles. We will include such a reference 

in all other 2R ACPs that are in Stage 1. 

 

We are grateful for the confirmation in  letter that the inclusion of Design Principle 5 

(DP5) for Expansion meets the CAA’s requirements that compliance with the AMS is included as a 

core design principle.  

 

Secondly, we note that the comment in  letter that “an individual ACP should not proceed 

through Gateway 2 unless the sponsor can demonstrate the options developed though stage 2 are 

the product of co-ordination with other sponsors and that this coordination should be carried out 

under the Masterplan”.   

 

Heathrow’s airspace change for expansion is of unprecedented scale and scope as it involves a 

complete redesign of routes to and from the busiest airport in the country.  In order to ensure that 

we comprehensively explore the options for achieving this we are seeking to take a large number of 

options through to the full options appraisal, so we can make a decision on which has the best 

outcomes based on a detailed dataset.  We therefore expect to take a relatively large number of 

options through to stage 3 of the CAP1616 process. 

 






